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Letter From The President
Dear Friends,

Greeting from the Kansas Pediatric Foundation! Like you, our commitment to improving 
child health has remained steady throughout challenging times. We are grateful to all who 
continue to work together with the goal that children grow up to reach their full potential 
across Kansas. We are currently collaborating with 757 physicians and medical providers 
to put books into the hands of  Kansas kids. Contributions from several foundations 
throughout the state and many individual donors continue to help us grow.

The Kansas Pediatric Foundation’s largest program, Turn a Page. Touch a Mind.® (TAP-
TAM), now has 140 sites across the state providing books for the newborn to six-month 
age range. Participating physicians and medical providers will give nearly 170,000 books 
to Kansas kids this year while encouraging families to spend time reading together each 
day.

For the fourth year, the Kansas Kids Fund offered the Pediatricians in Action Grant 
opportunity. Two grantees were awarded this year. Dr. Morgen Govinden will be using 
grant funds to implement “The Zones of  Regulation” curriculum within an elementary 
school setting to help students regulate their energy, body and emotions. Dr. Jennifer 
Mellick will be using funds to package and distribute “Animal Moves and Wellness 
Program” to give families in underserved communities tools and resources to improve 
their overall wellness and create bonds that strengthen family ties.

As we look to the future, our goals include continuing to reach more families with the 
TAP-TAM book program, and strengthening the Kansas Kids Fund, which will allow the 
Kansas Pediatric Foundation to grow to include additional programs that will help Kansas 
kids reach their full potential.

We know that we cannot accomplish these goals alone, and we will continue to seek 
collaborations with partners who share our vision. Together we can make an impact that 
will last for generations in Kansas.

Sincerely,
Gretchen Homan, MD, FAAP
President
Kansas Pediatric Foundation



FY 2021-2022 Financials
Income	  
Investment Income (Loss)	 $	 (1,828,577)
Contributions & Grants	 $	 70,426
Total Income	 $	(1,758,151)
 	  
Expenses	  
Program Supplies – Books	 $	 395,423
Management & General	 $	 78,851
Fundraising	 $	 3,748
Total Expenses	 $	 478,022
 	  
Early Literacy Endowment Total	 $	10,430,168
Kansas KidLink Endowment Total	 $	 86,242
Kansas Kids Fund Total	 $	 156,656
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KPF Donors FY 2021-2022

We want to send our sincere appreciation to everyone who gave a contribution to the 
Kansas Pediatric Foundation from July 1, 2021 through June 30, 2022.

KPF Named Endowed Funds

Cessna Foundation Fund for Child Literacy 

Dennis and Ellen Cooley Fund for Early Literacy

Ellerbeck Family Fund for Early Literacy

Francis Foundation Fund

Hays Medical Center Foundation Fund

Edward Hoch Saylor Endowed Fund for Child Literacy

Larry and Margy Hund Endowed Fund

Jon and Sue Ann Jantz Endowed Fund for Child Literacy

The JayDoc Fund

Lattner Family Foundation Fund

The Lindsley Family Fund for Early Literacy

J. Mark and Katherine J. Melhorn Family Endowed Fund

Mid-Kansas Ear Nose & Throat Associates, a Division of  Wichita Surgical Specialists Endowed Fund

Paul Nelson Family Endowed Fund for Early Literacy

Pediatric Partners of  Overland Park Endowed Fund

Preferred Pediatrics Fund for Early Literacy

Drs. Gautham and Rebecca Reddy Family Endowed Fund for Child Literacy

Ross Foundation Endowed Fund for Child Literacy

Dr. Ginger and Greg Senseman family Endowed Fund

Salina Regional Health Foundation Endowed Fund for Child Literacy

Pam and Greg Shaw Family Endowed Fund

Southwest Kansas Fund for Child Literacy

Mary Jo Williams Charitable Trust Endowed Fund for Child Literacy



KPF Donors FY 2021-2022
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Lynn Hellebusch Beck, MD	 Overland Park
Kristie Clark, MD, FAAP	 Jetmore
Dr. Dennis and Ellen Cooley	 Topeka
Sonder Crane, MD, FAAP	 Overland Park
Drs. Kathy and Ed Ellerbeck	 Kansas City
Hayley Hancock, MD, FAAP	 Lees Summit
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Gretchen Homan, MD, FAAP	 Wichita
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Dr. Jon and Sue Ann Jantz	 Newton
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Heather Von Bevern, MD	 Kansas City

$500-$999
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Melissa Hudelson	 Lenexa
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Stephanie Kuhlmann, DO, FAAP	 Wichita
Lawrence Family Practice Center	 Lawrence
Rebecca Martin, MD, FAAP	 Salina
Vernon Mills, MD, FAAP	 Leavenworth
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Jamie Page, MD, FAAP	 Wichita
Shanna Peters	 Prairie Village
Todd Peters, MD, FAAP	 Winfield
Giao Pham, MD, FAAP	 Wichita
Randall Schumacher, MD	 Topeka
Michael Shull, DO	 Garden City
Lyle Smith, MD, FAAP	 Dodge City	
Rachel S. Smith, MD, FAAP	 Lawrence
Natalie Sollo, MD, FAAP	 Whitewater
Margo Ann Straub	 Russell
Christie and John Steege	 Lenexa
Amy Trollinger	 Kansas City
Uyen Vu, MD, FAAP	 Olathe
Amanda Willis, DO, FAAP	 Wichita
Dr. Bob and Colleen Wittler	 Wichita
James Zauche, MD, FAAP	 Garden City

UNDER $100 
Mariah Crumbaker, MD	 Beloit
Stephanie Dobler, MD, FAAP	 Fairway
Anna Esparham, MD	 Kansas City
Kayla Johnson MD, FAAP	 Salina
Stuart Little	 Topeka
Adam McClure, MD, FAAP	 Wichita
Michael McGinnis, MD, FAAP	 Roeland Park
Jennifer Mellick, MD, FAAP	 Overland Park
Dr. Kelli L Netson-Amore	 Wichita
Amanda Olinger, DO, FAAP	 Kansas City
Serina Padilla, MD	 Wichita
Amy Seery, MD, FAAP	 Wichita
Craig Webb, MD, FAAP	 Andover
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TAP-TAM Update

Turn a Page. Touch a Mind. ® (TAP-TAM), has grown this year to include 757 participating 
physicians and medical providers in Kansas. More than 153,000 new, developmentally 
appropriate books were distributed to children at well-check appointments from their 
primary care provider in the last year. Since 2004 TAP-TAM has put 1.4 million books into 
the hands of  Kansas kids!

We welcomed the following new sites to the program this year:

GraceMed Health Clinic—Clearwater
Community HealthCare System—Onaga
Community Health Center of  Southeast Kansas—La Cygne
Stafford County Health Department—St. John

Click here for a complete listing of  all TAP-TAM sites in Kansas. If  you would like to be a 
part of  the TAP-TAM program or know of  a practice who would, contact Mel Hudelson at 
mel.hudelson@kansasaap.org.
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